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Furthermore, on 8 December 2022, the Dominican Province of the Philippines celebrates its 51st 
Foundation Anniversary.  We likewise recall on this day, the Reconsecration of the Altar of the 
Santísimo Rosario Parish Church twenty-three years ago.  
 
December 8 is officially declared as a special non-working holiday4 in the Philippines, and has been 
observed as a NO-CLASS, NO WORK DAY by the University to provide the members of the 
Thomasian community the opportunity to observe this holy day of obligation5 for the Catholic 
faithful. 
 
God bless you! 
 
 
 
FR. LOUIE R. CORONEL, O.P., EHL 
Secretary-General 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                     
4 Republic Act no. 10966 was signed by Pres. Rodrigo Duterte on 28 December 2017: “An Act Declaring December 8 
of Every Year A Special Non-working Holiday in the Entire Country to Commemorate the Feast of the Immaculate 
Conception of Mary, the Principal Patroness of the Philippines.” 
 

5 Code of Canon Law no 1247: “On Sundays and other holy days of obligation, the faithful are obliged to assist at 
Mass. They are also to abstain from such work or business that would inhibit the worship to be given to God, the joy 
proper to the Lord's Day, or the due relaxation of mind and body.”  


